
Book Review 
Evaluation of Drugs for T1'opical Diseases. Proceedings 

of a Symposium held at the R oyal Society of Medicine, 
London, 1 7  February, 1 96 7 ,  ed. by Dr. C .  Wilcocks 
and Dr". E. L. Harris , 9 5  pages, published by the 
Association of Medical Advisers in the Pharma­
ceutical Industry. Copies are available from 
A.M.A . P . I . ,  c /o CIBA Laboratories , Horsham, 
Sussex, and from Messrs . H. K. Lewis & Co. Ltd . ,  
1 3 6  Gower Street, London, W . C . ! ' ,  price 2 2 s .  6d.  

The symposium was c onvened by the Association of 
Medical Advisers in the Pharmaceutical Industry 
under the Chairmanship of Professor A. W. Woodruff 
and Professor C .  G.  Maegraith and the proceedings have 
been p ublished in separate issues of the Transactions 

of the Royal Society of Tropical Medicine and Hygene, 
Vol. 6 1 ,  Nos. 3 and 4. H owever, the material is s o  
valuable that A.M.A.P . I .  thought it should be made 
available in a c omplete and durable form. There are 
4 subjects- I .  Malaria, 2. Amoebiasis, 3. Schistosomiasis, 
4. Leprosy, and each subj ect is divided into a settion 
dealing with the laboratory and animal methods 
available followed by a section on clinical trial methods 
in man. Participants in the Leprosy section were 
Dr. R. J. W. Rees, Dr. D. S. R idley and Dr. S. G. 
Browne . 
This is a valuable reference book, excellently produced, 
which should be in the hands of all who are interested 
in the testing of drugs. 

Report 
ELE P Bulletin , No . 2 ,  December , 1 907 

ELEP, the Co-ordinating Committee of Euro­
pean Voluntary Agencies engaged in the fight 
against leprosy, has completed its first year and 
this bulletin gives a summary of the activities 
during that year-its contacts with member 
organisations and with proespective members, 
its office work and its personnel . A list is included 
of vacancies for doctors in leprosy work in 
various parts of the world and of doctors 
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available for appointment . It is recorded that 
the Deutsches Aussatzigen-Hilfswerk of Wurz­
burg, a member of ELEP, celebrated its 1 0th 
anniversary in October, 1 967 , and that the 
newly-formed Nederlandse Stichting voor Lepra­
bestrijding will shortly seek admittance as a 
member. 

Note: The office of ELEP was transferred to 
1 98 rue SMvin, Brussels 4, Belgium, on 
1 December, 1 967 . 




